GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP REGULAR TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING May 19, 2020

A meeting of the Grand Rapids Charter Township Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Michael DeVries. The meeting was held in the Township Hall. The following were present: Supervisor Michael DeVries, Clerk Edward Robinette, Treasurer David Van Dyke, and Trustees Vas Christopoulos, David Pierangeli, Lee Van Popering and Philip Yeiter. There was one person in the audience.

- 1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE.
- **2. BRIEF PUBLIC COMMENT.** Ben Van Stensel expressed an interest in bidding on the Park Maintenance Contract.
- 3. APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING OF MAY 6, 2020.

David Pierangeli, seconded by Vas Christopoulos, moved approval of the minutes as presented. The motion passed unanimously.

4. CONSIDER CASH DISBURSEMENTS.

Lee Van Popering, seconded by Philip Yeiter, moved approval of the cash disbursements as presented. The motion passed unanimously.

5. CONSIDER APPROVAL OF THE 2021 AND 2022 PARK MAINTENANCE CONTRACT.

Lee Van Popering, seconded by David Pierangeli, moved to renew the contract with Luscious Landscapes for 2021 and 2022 as presented. The motion passed unanimously.

- **6. BOARD COMMENTS.** Clerk Robinette provided an update regarding the August election and changes proposed by the Secretary of State. A discussion was then held regarding the projected State Revenue Sharing and other possible ramifications of the pandemic on township operations.
- **7. PUBLIC COMMENTS.** There were none.
- **8. ADJOURNMENT.** The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 pm.

Edward J. Robinette, Clerk GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP